
February 22, 2021  

Community Council Meeting 

Meeting opened at 3:32 p.m. via Zoom 

The meeting minutes were reviewed and approved by the Council. 

Tom Boynton discussed ideas for making citizenship videos.  He mentioned having teachers imbed the 

videos in their lesson plans. 

Jennifer Christensen spoke about getting an “at-a-glance” information sheet to parents for the 

technology that students are using for school. 

Ms. Christensen also mentioned distance learning for 2021-2022, noting that the District will be offering 

distance learning but it will look different than the current model.  Teachers will not be teaching in dual 

modality.  

The LandTrust 2021-2022 was discussed.  Ms. Christensen explained how three funding sources are used 

by the school.  The LandTrust is approved by the Community Council and will increase by $26,000.00 for 

2021-2022.  TSSA is used to enhance instruction throughout the school and the amount will decrease for 

2021-2022.  ESSA is the Every Student Succeeds Act and it is used to fill in the instructional gaps.   

The Council discussed the types of goal measurement that will be used for 2021-2022.  RISE assessments 

will not be used to measure goals but will be given to students to gather data regarding instructional 

gaps.  The LandTrust will cover the cost of an instructional coach.   

Ms. Christensen noted that 285 students are currently distance learners.  The Council discussed the 

importance of students being in the classroom.   

Any other goals or feedback can be sent to Ms. Christensen. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:29 p.m. 

Next Community Council meeting: March 22, 2021 @ 3:30 p.m. 


